
Senior Recreation Council Meeting (11/15/2021) 

Members Present: Paula Simpkins (Recreation Director), Jon Hunt, Carole Cowan, Marilyn Ceriello-
Bresaw, Elaine Millerick, Gloria Symonds  

Members Absent:  Janet Krzyzaniak   

Community Members Present: none 

Call to Order: Jon called the meeting to order at 1:05 pm. 

Elaine made a motion to accept the 9/20/2021 minutes. Gloria seconded. All approved. 

Public Comment:  

None 

Old Business:   

The Council will wait to discuss new council members when we have more applications to review. 

The Council discussed the mask policy again and expressed concern about the rising community spread 
and how it will impact the Slusser Center.  Paula will let Neal know of the Council’s concern. 

The new refrigerator is in place and working well.  

New Business: 

The Slusser Center freezer broke a few days after the last meeting and all food was lost in the freezer.  A 
new freezer was delivered from Kittredge. A motion was made by Carole to pay for the new Arctic Air 
freezer from Kittredge in the amount of $2048 with Slusser Center donation funds.  Elaine seconded.  All 
approved. 

We will look into getting the vaccine truck back at the Center to administer booster shots in the future. 

We still need a Thursday afternoon desk person. 

The knitters and crocheters have been using the room downstairs.  

Marilyn is considering doing a Christmas centerpiece program in December.  

Hobart will be coming out to give a stove set up pilot light adjustment and overall set up.   

 

Other Business: 

The next meeting will be on Dec. 20, 2021 at 1:00 pm in person.    

Adjourn: 

On a motion made by Elaine seconded by Gloria, the meeting adjourned at 2:05 pm. 

 

Minutes taken by Paula Simpkins 


